
President’s Welcome Letter to RHU Community 

Start of Academic Year 2024-2025 

Dear RHU Community: 

Welcome back. 

It is such a delight to see you all around campus.  RHU missed you.  

Hope that you all had an enjoyable and productive summer and are looking forward to 

a productive academic year.  Let the new year start with hope and enthusiasm.  Let not 

the regional conflict slow us down from achieving our goals and deviate us from serving 

the mission of RHU. 

Our university is bouncing back stronger and ready to embrace future challenges.  Our 

laboratories have been upgraded, our buildings and dormitories have received facelifts, 

our computer labs and gymnasium are being refurbished, a new (Mac Lab) with state of 

the arts computers is up and running, new environmentally friendly cooling systems 

have been installed (cafeteria, library, gymnasium) and the campus ground has been 

well maintained. 

As we embark on this journey, let us ignore all the distractions around us.  Let our 

resolve be stronger.  Delightfully, RHU is ready for the ABET visit, which is around the 

corner.  We have lots of challenges ahead.  Collectively, we shall overcome all the 

challenges facing our beloved RHU.  We are committed to maintaining the legacy of our 

founder and blazing the way for RHU for the next 50 years and beyond. 

Dear students, keep the legacy alive.  Your predecessors have achieved top corporate 

positions, they are scientists at the world's finest research labs, and they are faculty at 

leading universities.  Your choice of RHU is valid and reliable.  RHU shall enable you to 

actualize your maximum potential.  Dear faculty and staff, be assured that you all have 

our support.  RHU is determined to make our Silver anniversary class one of our most 

stellar. 

May you all enjoy the new academic year and welcome home. 

Regards  

Said Ladki, 

President 


